

Meeting minutes for 1/5/25

Opened the meeting at 4:31

Attendance: Joe Walsh, Mike Storer, Wayne Leslie, Keven Vermette, Bob Greenleaf, Ted Greenleaf, Colby Hobart, Jeremy Burbank, Phil Burbank, Joe-joe Walsh, Waterboro club Guest Russ Keths, Kevin Haskell

Treasurer reports: Checking balance \$3,745.79 Savings balance \$1,000.20 PayPal \$331.11(-\$10 for stamps) Printed for viewing. payments to: CMP, website, hardware store, Amazon, MSA Deposit: donations, memberships. Motioned to accept by Bob second by Ted (10-0 accepted)

Secretary/Minutes: Always posted to the website and printed for viewing. Motioned to accept by Bob second By Wayne (10-0 accepted)

President's report:

Old Business: from last meeting:

town deeding land over to the club and applying for a tax abatement as tax exempt, if it's doable would need to go town vote. Insurance is the issue, the town dropped us. Still working on it. Beginning of year. (still working on, now new year)

Mike talked to the town (Limerick) about our putting a "box" outside for misc. equipment/etc. that is taking up space in the clubhouse. (still looking and keeping on agenda)

RSD graphics is doing the sign out front, will be done when he can. Still waiting. (should be hearing from soon)

In honor plaques are in, need nice backers and hang. (Bob will make backers and mount)

NH trail?. (still working on landowners and will keep on agenda)

Gray rd & Mann rd gates opened by? (Wardens have key)

Bridge and washout map for future reference. (will make new one for future)

New club map, update and print? (looking like a next year fundraiser project)

New business:

Christmas in limerick parade was a great success! (thank you all)

Approved for club trail maintenance grant upto \$6,300. (just need snow)

New skandic registration is in. (will get to gene)

Club cookout, 1/18/25 need help, set up, cooking, etc. choice of soda? (members will pitch in and get food to bring, limerick supermarket donated hot dog, Hannifords donated \$30)

Club ride, 2/15/25 starts in Newfield ends at peppermill restaurant limerick for live band, food, and more! (maybe a different route may be better and will check with band on times)

Ace Hardware donated 2 bundles of grade stakes. (that will help, thank you)

Colby bought DOT reflective tape. (will work on grade stakes)

Did a sign order, we should have enough to put new ones up and update the ones already out there. (when we get snow and will put up when we can)

We had a few people donate sign backers for new signs, Mike cut up to different sizes.

Clubhouse lights, electrician Bob Devilleno put up two new motion lights, fixed switches, only charged \$150 for the lights and no charge for labor. (club members agreed it was clubhouse maintenance no motion needed)

Vice President's report --

Snowmobile maintenance... Service equipment & drags. Painted 3 drags all look nice and ready for snow. Wired new groomer, switches, new lights, new studs, protectors, 2 covers, need snow! (all Delivered and ready for snow)

Brackets were fabricated to stop them from going too far. (easy mounting and quick solution)

MSA/membership Update: memberships are slowly coming in, so far we've sold 26 family memberships, 6 business members. (no snow is slowing memberships down but were gaining)

Board updates/recommendations (None at this time)

Trail Report: most trail work is done, may need some signs and fine tuning in different areas.

Newfield side:

Re-route done Pepin Pit/Carroll Pit road on B-loop (done by Gene, Bob and Ted thank you)

Nature Conservancy, cleared portion of trail we have permission to use. (done by Bob and Ted thank you)

Ramps done on bridge behind Russ Libby's (done by Wayne and Colby)

P trail all clear (done by Wayne, Mike and Joe thank you)

Limericks side:

Pallets still needed on T-bone trail, old one washed away. (will find something)

Winnie rd still needs some attention at the ledges with some equipment or different ideas. (will be a next year project that will take some time)

Rt 5 crossing is good to go, we put up stakes and 5 rolls of snow fencing that was donated by Maine warden service. (done by Jeremy, Mike and Joe thank you)

Small reroute quarry rd to Tbone trail all done. (done by Joe, Mike, Wayne thank you)

Future events/fundraisers:

Club cookout 1/18 & 2/15

Club ride 2/15

Others....

Mike is fabricating a poll dolly to help move around telephone poles.

Wayne mentioned Hollis club still has two poles we can have if we move.

Mike also was looking for help moving conveyor belt at FR Carroll, Colby said he'd help.

Next meeting is February 2, 2025

Motioned to close meeting by Bob, second by Wayne at 5:13